
 
Highlights 

Committee-of-the-Whole Meeting 
Rocky River City School District 

Board of Education 
02/12/20 

 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 
The agenda was amended to move Clevertouch: what and why presentation and the Diversity Center Presentation 
to 5a. 
 

Facilities Committee – Ms. Leitch 

• Dr. Shoaf and Mr. Gifford shared an update regarding fence recommendations for the playground at 
Kensington Intermediate School 

• Mr. Gifford provided an update regarding facilities projects 

• Dr. Shoaf shared that the Board of Elections will not use the Middle School as a polling place for upcoming 
elections 
 

Policy & Legislation Committee – Ms. Goepfert 

• The board discussed updates/clarification regarding new policy 9710 and revised policies 7510, 9211, 9700  

• Ms. Goepfert shared that the first reading of policies will be on the February business agenda 

• Ms. Goepfert report that the committee will meet in March regarding the latest Neola policy 
recommendations 

• Ms. Anderson shared the semi-annual 5517.01 report on bullying and other forms of aggressive behavior 
 

Curriculum Committee – Ms. Beach 
• Ms. Anderson shared information regarding: 

o Updates on graduation requirements for 2023 and beyond 
o Elimination of Ohio high school ELA I end-of-course assessment 
o Kindergarten Information and Freshman Scheduling nights 

• Dr. Drost shared a Clevertouch presentation 
 
Finance Committee – Ms. Leitch 

• Mr. Markus shared information regarding financing for technology and facilities projects 

• Dr. Shoaf updated the Board regarding the Serpentini Dealership car donation and raffle 
 

School Community – Ms. Olander 

• Ms. Olander shared information regarding: 
o Basics of Mindfulness parent presentation 

o Senior Center 

o River Days replaced by Summer of Fun 

o Family Game Week February 24-28 

• Ms. Leitch gave an update regarding next month’s Rocky River Education Foundation Gala  

• Ms. Goepfert reported the Rec Commission meeting is scheduled for February 13th  

 

Dr. Shoaf provided information regarding Alice training and OSC Safety Services Team 
 



Kei Graves and Becca Ciamacco from The Diversity Center of Northeast Ohio shared a presentation regarding 
Sexuality and Gender Acceptance. 
 
/lgr 


